
Wolf pups caught on tape in
NorCal

Wolf pups in Northern California. Photo/CDFW

The  California  Department  of  Fish  and  Wildlife  has
photographic evidence of five gray wolf pups and two adults in
Northern California.

After trail cameras recorded a lone canid in May and July,
CDFW deployed additional cameras, one of which took multiple
photos showing five pups, which appear to be a few months old
and others showing individual adults. Because of the proximity
to  the  original  camera  locations,  it  is  likely  the  adult
previously photographed in May and July is associated with the
group of pups.

CDFW has designated this group (comprised of two adults and
five pups) the Shasta Pack.

Wild  wolves  historically  inhabited  California,  but  were
extirpated.  Aside  from  these  wolves  and  the  famous  wolf
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OR7  who  entered  California  in  December  2011,  the  last
confirmed wolf in the state was in 1924. OR7 has not been in
California for more than a year and is currently the breeding
male of the Rogue Pack in southern Oregon.

In June 2014, the California Fish and Game Commission voted to
list gray wolves as endangered under the California Endangered
Species Act. The gray wolf is also listed as endangered in
California, under the Federal Endangered Species Act of 1973.


